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Court Ruling Supports OSFA 
In Old Taos Highway Dispute 

A July 2008 ruling in New Mexico 
District Court upheld the position of 
OSFA and the Vista Encantada 
Neighborhood Association (VENA) in 
their efforts to block the construction 
of a north side condominium 
development near the Old Taos 
Highway that did not conform to Santa 
Feôs zoning-density regulations. 
 
The July 18 decision, issued by 
District Judge James Hall, overturned 
a Santa Fe City Council vote in May 
2007 to allow a 19-unit condominium 
to be built on a 2.2-acre tract in an 
area where normal density is limited 
to one house per acre. The 
developers requested a variance 
based on the argument that seven of 
the units would fall in the ñaffordable 
housingò range, in an expensive part 
of town that has little affordable 
housing. The council voted 5-3 to 
grant the variance. 
 
In June 2007, however, VENA, 

representing 173 area homeowners, 
filed in District Court an appeal of the 
council decision. The lawsuit 
contended that in addition to the 
almost-tenfold increase in density, the 
proposed condos would be built on 
craggy, steeply sloping land 
environmentally unsuitable for 
development, would provide 
insufficient parking, and would create 
unacceptable levels of noise and 
pollution. The council vote was 
derided as illegal ñspot zoning.ò 
 
The OSFA board later voted to 
support VENAôs position, and in 
March 2008 filed an ñamicus curiaeò--
ñfriend of the courtò--motion against 
the council ruling. Explaining OSFAôs 
involvement, President Marilyn Bane 
said in a statement that approval of 
the project was ña violation of the 
cityôs general plan, a violation of the 
cityôs zoning codes and a violation of 
the integrity of the cityôs entire zoning 

(Continued on page 7) 

Public Lecture  

This winter, OSFA will host a public 
lecture on the latest archaeological 
discoveries in downtown Santa Feð
those around St. Francis Basilica and 
Marion Hall. If youôve seen the recent 
news, you know that the stateôs Office 
of Archaeological Studies is finding 
new evidence for what Santa Feôs 

earlier days were like; information not 
found in history books. New 
discoveries seem to be happening 
daily. OSFA is arranging for a public 
presentation by Eric Blinman, director 
of the office, on these new finds. 
 
Watch for your invitation in the mail! 

One of many historic buildings 
razed at the Santa Fe Indian 
School (see page 6) 

ANNUAL MEETING 
  
OSFA will hold a brief 
annual meeting on 
December 15, 12:00 pm, El 
Zaguan, as required by law. 
All members and the public 
are invited to attend. 



Message from the President 
Itôs been a very long and busy year for 
us all, and that includes those of us on 
the board of the Old Santa Fe 
Association. Just when we thought one 
problem was solved and we could relax 
a bit, several others popped up to 
demand our immediate attention. 
 
Weôre not ready to throw out our formal 
mission statement quite yet, but I was 
very taken with a prospective new 
OSFA memberôs recent quip. She said, 
ñI get it. Youôre the group that fights for 
the Santa Fe we want to live in.ò Yes, 
we are. OSFA is the voice that speaks 
for all of you, and weôre very grateful for 
your continuing encouragement and 
support for our efforts. 
 
Now itôs that time of the year to renew 
our memberships. Itôs possible that a 
handful of our members are blissfully 

unaware that they are behind in 
renewing their annual memberships. If 
weôve managed to untangle the 
mysteries of new software, there will be 
a year printed alongside your 
newsletter mailing address. That year 
will reflect the calendar year our 
records indicate youôre paid through. 
Please check it out! 
 
And again, our thanks for keeping 
OSFA growing and thriving in what will 
soon be our 83

rd
 year of working for the 

city we love. 
 
Warmly, 
  
  
 
Marilyn Bane 
President 

Our New, Improved Website 
OSFA is changing and upgrading our 
Website. The site we have been using, 
www.theoldsantafe.com, will expire on 
December 18. 
 
Our new site, www.oldsantafe.org is 
already online, and can be visited and 

used now. But it is still ñin 
development,ò which means that its 
features will steadily be filled out, 
polished, enlarged and enhanced. 
Please check out the new site regularly, 
and let us know what you think in a 
quick e-mail! 

This newsletter, with the membership 
card and envelope enclosed, is our 
official renewal notice for 2009. 
  
Please note that OSFA is now offering 
two new membership categories. 
  
The Benefactor category ($250) was 
added for members who have 
increased their financial support for 
OSFA above the Leader level. 
  
The Lifetime Membership category 
($1,000) was requested last April by a 
very community-involved Santa Fe 
family. The TT&G Family Trust wrote 
us, ñWe really hope that a number of 
people will take advantage of this, and 
that it will benefit OSFA. Tax-deductible 
is always nice, but we would rather 
OSFA be active on the political front.ò 

Because OSFA has a politically flexible 
501(C)(4) status, rather than the charity 
501(C)(3), dues payments are not tax-
deductible, except as business or 
advertising expenses. But this tax 
distinction enables OSFA to take stands 
and get involved with issues. No doubt 
impressed by the fact that no more 
dues ever need to be paid, three 
subsequent members have availed 
themselves of Lifetime Memberships. 
  
Except for the Lifetime Members, every 
other member needs to renew for 
2009.  
 
The OSFA board thanks every member, 
at every level, for your allegiance and 
your renewal for 2009. And welcome to 
all new members. There is more work to 
be done! 

It's Membership Renewal Time 

OSFA Board of Directors 
 
Marilyn Bane, President 
984-8428 
 
Tim Maxwell, Vice President 
820-1299 
 
Rad Acton, Secretary 
983-5175 
 
Richard McCord, Treasurer 
982-4781 
 
Directors  
 
Randall Bell 
Deanna Einspahr 
Richard Ellenberg 
Ann Lacy 
Pen LaFarge 
Maurice Lierz 
Bill Loeb 
Joanne McCarthy 
Wayne Nichols 
Jane Petchesky 
Tom Spray 
Karen Walker 
Mac Watson 
 
Ex-Officio  
 
Eric Blinman, Ph.D. 
Department of Cultural Affairs 
 
Graciela Tome, Chair 
Historic Santa Fe Foundation 
 
Elaine Bergman, Executive Director 
Historic Santa Fe Foundation 

As one new 
prospective member 
said, ñI get it. Youôre 
the group that fights 
for the Santa Fe we 
want to live in.ò  
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OSFA Takes Several Bows 
For Heritage Preservation 

At a gala City of Santa Fe Heritage 
Preservation Awards ceremony in La 
Fondaôs elegant La Terraza Room on 
May 15, OSFA both gave and got a 
number of the eveningôs honors. 
 
An annual event, the awards 
ceremony always takes 
place in May, which has 
been designated National 
Preservation Month. The 
three local sponsors are 
OSFA, the Historic Santa Fe 
Foundation, and the cityôs 
Historic Preservation 
Division. Recognized for 
outstanding contributions 
are individuals, 
organizations, institutions, 
programs and structures. A 
total of 22 awards were 
presented during this yearôs 
ceremony, the largest by far 
in the history of the Heritage 
Preservation program. 
 
After a period of socializing and dining, 
the awards began to flow. OSFA 
bestowed five of them. The Service 
Award went to former board member 
Jane Farrar , for her ongoing work on 
the cityôs Historic Design Review Board. 
Before returning to her seat, Farrar was 
also given the Sara Melton Award, 
named for the late tireless champion of 
preservation, who also served on the 
OSFA board for decades. Community 
Service awards went to the Kiwanis 
Club , which builds and burns Zozobra 
each year, and to Santa Fe 
Government TV Channel 28 , for 
broadcasting vital governmental and 
civic programs. The Cultural 
Preservation Award went to longtime 
activist Ray Herrera , for ceaseless 
efforts to preserve whatôs right for 
Santa Fe and resist things that are 
wrong. 
 
The Historic Santa Fe Foundationôs 
Stewardship Award was presented to 
the owners of Sena Plaza in downtown 
Santa Fe, Katie and Gerald Peters , for 
their commitment and work to 
scrupulously maintain the lovely and 
historic property. Three Mayorôs Awards 

for Excellence in Preservation were 
given. The first went to George and 
Celine Gonzales  and family , who 
since 1991 have owned and operated 
the bilingual KSWV-AM radio station 
(nicknamed Qu® Suaveò). The second 

went to Ana Pacheco , 
publisher of La 
Herencia , a quarterly 
magazine dedicated to 
New Mexicoôs Hispanic 
heritage and culture. 
And the third went to 
none other than OSFA 
President Marilyn 
Bane . 
 
No fewer than 13 honors 
were given by the 
Historic Preservation 
Division. Once again 
OSFA legend Sara 
Melton was invoked, in 
the cityôs own award in 
her memory, which went 

to former city councilor Karen 
Heldmeyer . Cultural Preservation 
Awards went to the landmark 
Johnnieôs Cash Store on Camino Don 
Miguel, and to flamenco dance legend 
Maria Benitez . Archaeology Awards 
were given to Cervantes and Irene 
Roybal , for an archaeological 
reconnaissance of their property on Old 
Santa Fe Trail, and to Alan Osborne 
and Connie Eichstadt  of Southwest 
Seminars . Service Awards went to 
Catherine Spude of the 
Archeological Review Committee , 
and to Historic Design Review Board 
members Charles Newman II  and--
once again--Jane Farrar,  taking her 
third bow. Architectural Preservation 
Awards went to restorations of a 
commercial structure on Don Gaspar 
Avenue , residential compounds on 
Camino Sin Nombre  and Victoria 
Street , and a single-family residence 
on Canyon Road . And Compatible 
New Construction Awards were given 
to sites on Acequia Madre  and Arroyo 
Tenorio . 
 
The prize-giving event was distinctly 
ñSanta Feò--a city that distinctly prizes 
its heritage. 

Boni and Johnnie Armijo received a 
Cultural Preservation Award for Johnnieôs 
Cash Store. 

Theo Raven, owner of Doodletôs, won the 
award for Architectural Preservation. 

Karen Heldmeyer was given the Historic 
Design Review Boardôs Sara Melton 
Award by Mayor Coss. 

Kristin Watson, Deanna Einspahr and 
Rick Martinez chat before the ceremony. 

Mayor Coss announces the Mayorôs 
Award for Excellence will go to OSFA 
President Marilyn Bane. 
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George Gonzalez was given 
a Mayorôs award for the 
bilingual KSWV-AM ñQu® 
Suaveò radio station. 
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LIFETIME MEMBERS 
 
Norma Lumpkins 
Mr. & Mrs. L.E. Meyer 
Mr. & Mrs. Mort McGinley 
 
BENEFACTORS 
 
William Cowles 
David W. Douglas 
William Loeb 
Watson Conserves 
 
LEADERS 
 
James B. Baker 
Nancy A. Baker 
Marilyn Bane 
Laughlin & Rene Barker 
Signe M. Bergman 
Sallie Bingham 
Carl Boaz 
Mrs. Elspeth G. Bobbs 
Phillip & Eleanor Bove 
June & Tom Catron III 
Honey & Peter Chapin 
Robert Coffman 
Edward & Mary Jean Cook 
Paul Duran 
Richard Ellenberg 
Frank & Eleanor Evans 
Gail Factor-Wilkinson 
Jack & Jeanne Frazier 
Dan & Terri Guy 
Anabel & Jon Konwiser 
Frank A. Ladd 
Michele $ Richard Martinez 
David W. Matthews 
Joanne  McCarthy 
Charles Newman 
Mr. & Mrs. William Overstreet 
Melanie Peters 
Paul & Donna Plunket 
Art & Cheryl Roth 
Tom Spray 
Karen Walker 
Gary Wallace 
Nancy Wirth 
Altura Communications 
Baker Management LTD 
Karen Walker Real Estate 
 

PATRONS 
 
Canyon Neighborhood Association 
Cate Adams 
Dr. & Mrs. Harris W. Barber 
Lisa & Gregg Bemis 
Jean L. Bergeron 
Mr. & Mrs. D. G Blair 
David & Katherine Chase 
Tom Chavez 
Jane Chermayeff 
Beverley Spears & Philip Crump 
Mrs. George H. Dapples 
Dr & Mrs Julio Davila 
Rose Lu de Windt 
Ruth H. Dillingham 
Brooke Dulaney 
James H. Duncan, Sr 
Bill & Ellen Dupuy 
Glenn & Patricia Ferguson 
Joe & Beverly Forsman 
Rebecca Frenkel 
Walter & Kate Ganz 
C. Jill Grady 
John Mattson & Stephanie Greene 
Wendell & Harriett Harris 
Russ Mosteller & Karen Heldmeyer 
Lynn Thompson Hoffman 
Bob & Lynn Jones 
Consuelo Bokum & Frank Katz 
Betty Caldwell & Norma Kearby 
Betty & Ray Kersting 
Mrs. Alfred King 
Margot Ladwig 
Lissa Reidl & Orlando Leibovitz 
Nancy & Fred Lopez 
Richard McCord 
Susan McGreevy 
Charles & Edwina Milner 
Rosemary & Bernie Minard 
Clyde & Martha Nichols 
Matthew O'Reilly 
Jane Petchesky 
Henry & Peggy Pick 
Donna Quasthoff 
Ellen Bradbury & Ed Reid 
Donna & John Rust 
Al & Mary Anne Sanborn 
John & Merry Schroeder 
Eve & Fred Simon 
Dr. Charles M. & Ann H Smith 
Rick & Layne Vickers Smith 

Jim & Georgia Snead 
Graciela Tome 
Michael Trusty 
Steve & Suzanne Watkins 
Marta Weigle 
Theodore Williams 
Carol & Peter Wirth 
 
MEMBERS 
 
Rad Acton 
A. Samuel Adelo 
Barbara Lenssen & Keith Anderson 
Shirley Anderson 
Dena Aquilina 
Edward Archuleta 
Alfredo A. Baca 
Drew & Ellen Bacigalupa 
Mr. & Mrs. Alexander Bainbridge 
Joan Baker 
Nancy & John Bartlit 
Charles & Marilyn Batts 
Robert Baustian 
John O. Baxter 
Sarah Bennett 
Blaire Bennett 
Elaine Bergman 
Jean Berinati 
Jerome S. Bernstein 
Joyce Blalock 
Philip Block 
Deborah Bristow 
Rosalind Simpson & Ken Brooks 
Harold & Norma Brown 
Lowell & Shirley Brown 
Lynn Brown 
Amy Bunting 
George & Carol Burleson 
Tish Butler 
Barbara Canfield 
Lynne Canning 
Kathryn Chester 
Willard Chilcott 
Patrick & Lexy Clement 
Teresa Clint 
Joan Blythe & John Clubbe 
Susan Cook 
Blair & Bill Cooper 
Shirley Pearson & Reggie Cox 
Janet Creelman 
Charlotte Culberg 
Richard Cunningham 
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Susan Curtis 
Nancy Dahl 
Bill & Dona Dales 
Georgia K. Davis 
Shirley Ross Davis 
Volker de la Harpe 
Margaret Denney 
Jim & Pam Downey 
Albert & Connie Durand 
Brian Egolf 
Deanna Einspahr 
Mary Lou Falion 
James Faris 
Jan Wisniewski & Jane Farrar 
Patricia Feather 
William Field 
Andrea Fisher 
Barbara Fix 
Marilyn M. Forbes 
Joan Fox 
Elizabeth Fuller 
LaFayette Funk, Jr. 
Jose Garcia 
Jane Gaziano 
James & Kathy Gentry 
Ann & Paul Gerber 
Charles & Rose Gibbs 
Peter Goodwin 
Helen Graham 
Mary & Todd Granzow 
Robin Gray 
Teresa O. Greenwald 
Richard C. Gross 
Jim Harrington 
Janet "Honey" Harris 
Julius D. Heldman 
Leon & Rosalie Heller 
Harriet Heltman 
Susan C. Herter 
Stanton H. Hirsch 
David Hultin 
Pat Hummer 
Peggy Humphreys 
Virginia C. Inman 
Bill & Cheryl Jamison 
Sam Jamron 
Chester H. Johnson 
Susan Hebert Jones 
Louann C. Jordan 
Suhail Jundi 
Daniel T. Kelly, Jr. 
Larry & Shirley Kircher 
Debra Weissman & Laurel Knowles 
Karen Kolbert 
Anne & Walter Kunz 
Ralphe & Patricia LaBauve 
Ann Lacy 
John Pen LaFarge 
Sarah Lawless 
Stanford Lehmberg 

Louise Leopold 
Maurice and Virginia Lierz 
Tim Lopez 
Sandra MacGillivray 
Loren & Margaret Mall 
Rick Martinez 
Tim and Ann Maxwell 
James & Susan Mayer 
Patricia F. McCulloch 
Gillian W. McHugh 
Matthew McQueen 
Bertha M. Medina 
Mrs. Barbara T. Meem 
Frances Levine & Thomas Merlan 
Haydock Miller, Jr. 
Shirley & Tom Minett 
Tom Moore 
Carol E. Muratore 
Robert & Townley Neill 
Wayne & Susan Nichols 
Corina Nolting 
Sarah L. Oakes 
David Ortega, DDS 
Frank & Dolores Ortiz 
John Otter 
Kenneth Payson 
Carmen G. Pert 
Xander Pertusini 
Susan Phillips 
Joanne Phillips 
Sam Pick 
Pat Hummer & Al Pitts 
Arlene B. Post 
Diane Quarles 
Carolyn Lamb & Steve Reed 
Agnesa Reeve 
Genevieve Regas 
Walter & Virginia Reichart 
Claudia Jessup & Jonathan Richards 
Jerry Richardson 
Vel Richey-Rankin 
Sally Romig 
Brett Roorbach 
Janet Reed Rousselot 
Frederick Rowe 
Charlotte Roybal 
William & Barbara Rugg 
Sibyl Saam 
Bill & Sue Sauter 
William & Gloria Sawtell 
Karen Lehman & Peter Schanck  
Billie & Joseph Schaumberg 
Dale Schrage 
Richard Sellars 
Martha Sewell 
Gail P. Somota 
Stella Spray 
Richard Stark 
Michael & Anita Stevenson 
Louise L. Stuto 

Corrine Sze 
Emily L. Tefft 
Anita K. Thompson 
Waite Thompson 
Bruce, Ariana & Greg Throne 
Wolcott Toll 
Walter & Carolyn Trela 
Don Van Soelen 
Darlene Velicki 
Vista Encantada Neighborhood Assoc. 
Chris & Patti Webster 
Helen & Martin Weiss 
Elizabeth B. West 
Stephen Westheimer 
Dulcenia Wilder 
Charles & Linda Winston 
Rebecca Wurzburger 
Deborah Wyandt 
Ann & Phil Yarick 
 
BUSINESS 
 
Altura Communications 
Baker Management LTD 
Anderson/Schroeder, Inc 
Building Ventures Unlimited 
Camera Shop of Santa Fe 
Cassutt Hays & Friedman 
Charter Bank 
Conron & Woods Architects 
Coronado Paint & Decorating 
Crocker Ltd. 
De Windt & Assoc 
Feather & Gill Design 
First Natl Bank of Santa Fe 
Hokanson Capital Mgmt 
John Herbrand 
John Midyette III -- Architect 
Karen Walker Real Estate 
Kitchen Dimensions 
Kokopelli Property Management 
Monroe Gallery 
Neil & Cindy Lyon 
Patricia Carlisle Fine Art 
Plaza Hardwoods 
Quinn Southwest/John Adams 
Rancho Jacona 
Statements 
Steven Robinson, Architect  
Suby Bowden Assoc. 
Susan Harris Realty 
The Pinon Group Attn: Nic Smith 
Tigges Planning Consultants 
Tony Ivey & Associates 
Veneklasen Property Mgmt. 
Victor Johnson Architects 
Western Equities, Inc. 
Zago Papers 
Zephyr Clothing 



All-Pueblo Council Demolishes 
Historic Buildings at Indian School 

OSFA President Marilyn Bane received 
a call early on a Saturday morning in 
late July from former city councilor 
Karen Heldmeyer, who had driven by 
the Santa Fe Indian School (SFIS) on 
Cerrillos Road and saw bulldozers 
tearing down its historic buildings. 
Marilyn raced to the site and found 
other Santa Feans incredulously 
watching the demolition from outside 
the schoolôs fence. City and state 
officials had 
also arrived, 
and cell 
phones were 
busy as 
observers 
tried to learn 
what was 
going on. 
  
There was no 
way to stop 
the bulldozers 
that morning, 
but various 
state agencies began looking into the 
situation. The Historic Preservation 
Division was concerned that 
preservation laws had been broken, 
while the Environment Department was 
concerned about asbestos 
contamination possibly emanating from 
the rubble. Meanwhile, the demolition 
continued. By mid-August,15 buildings 
had come down, and three more were 
slated to be destroyed. 
 
Despite a public outcry, the schoolôs 
governing body, the New Mexico-
based All-Indian Pueblo Council, 
maintained that it was a sovereign 
body, not subject to local or state laws. 
The federal Bureau of Indian Affairs 
(BIA) concluded that it had no authority 
over the matter. The All-Indian council 
issued a short statement saying that 
the old buildings represented a 
repressive era in the U.S. 
governmentôs policy on Indian 
education, and should be removed as 
reminders of that time. 
 
Opened in 1890, SFIS went through 
decades of forcing Indian children to 

leave their homes and board at the 
Santa Fe campus, where they were 
forbidden to speak their native 
languages and were harshly forced into 
a program of ñAmericanization.ò In the 
1930s that policy was replaced by one 
that recognized the value of original 
cultures. Santa Fe architect John Gaw 
Meem was hired to remodel many of 
the schoolôs buildings first erected in 
various styles--Queen Anne, Victorian, 

California 
Mission--and 
make them 
Spanish Pueblo 
Revival, to 
honor New 
Mexicoôs early 
origins. Years 
later, SFIS 
students who 
had become 
well-known 
artists were 
commissioned 
to paint murals 

on walls at the school, and many of the 
murals were destroyed by the recent 
razing. 
 
As the demolition proceeded swiftly, 
the local preservation community could 
not prevent it. Although 24 SFIS 
buildings were under consideration for 
listing on the National Register of 
Historic Places, the BIA said that 
bringing them to modern standards 
would be cost-prohibitive. The state 
historic preservation director concurred 
that the council was acting within its 
rights. 
 
Unable to halt the disappearance of the 
buildings, many of them historic, local 
preservationists, including OSFA and 
the Historic Santa Fe Foundation, 
lamented that before the demolition, 
there should at least have been an 
opportunity to study, document and 
record the buildings, inside and out, in 
words and images, to make them a 
permanent part of Santa Fe history. 
That opportunity now is gone, and what 
remains along Cerrillos Road is piles of 
rubble, someday to be removed. 
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Board Member Jane Petchesky 
Pledges Ranch to Conservation 

Longtime OSFA board member Jane 
Petchesky, a rancher, conservationist 
and philanthropist, has announced that 
in her estate planning, she will next year 
make the New Mexico Land 
Conservancy (NMLC) the beneficiary of 
her ranch house and surrounding 
property on the cityôs south side in the 
Santa Fe Community College area. The 
total area will be five and one-half 
acres.  
 
The Land Conservancy is committed to 
preserving New Mexicoôs heritage by 
protecting significant wildlife habitat, 
agricultural land, and scenic open 
space throughout the state. The 
Petchesky Ranch will become the base 
of operations for NMLC beginning 
sometime in 2009, when Jane moves to 
the El Castillo retirement community in 
downtown Santa Fe. The ranch will also 
serve as an area where NMLC can 
conduct field studies and host 
educational 
 

seminars on land conservation and 
stewardship. 
 
Jane has worked for years on the OSFA 
board in support of historic preservation 
and water management, and has taken 
that same commitment to land 
conservation.  
 
Jane's planned gift to NMLC is the 
culmination of her long-term desire and 
collective efforts to permanently protect 
her beloved ranch. In 2006, Jane 
granted a conservation easement for 
more than 240 acres of the ranch to the 
Forest Trust, including a recreational 
trail easement to Santa Fe County 
Open Space along Arroyo Hondo, 
which runs through the center of the 
property. The ranch, protected by this 
easement, will provide an outstanding 
setting for the future conservation 
center into which Jane's house will be 
converted, and is a perfect reflection of 
NMLC's mission. 

Jane has worked for 
years on the OSFA 
board in support of 
historic preservation 
and water 
management, and has 
taken that same 
commitment to land 
conservation.  

process. Further, it is a violation of our 
communityôs trust that the city will 
protect its citizensô health, safety and 
welfare from hazards such as noise, 
traffic, fumes and pollution.ò  
 
Legal representation for OSFA was 
provided pro bono--free of charge--by 
the nonprofit Santa Fe Neighborhood 
Law Center, in that young 
organizationôs first case. The lawsuit 
filed by the center called the council 
vote ñprecedent-settingò and ñunlawful.ò 
 
In his recent Memorandum Opinion 
agreeing with the two appeals, Judge 
Hall ruled that a ñgeneralò need 
throughout Santa Fe, such as 
affordable housing, ñcannot justify 
rezoning of a specific tract.ò He added 
that the cityôs approach ñwould 
undermine the purpose of the zoning 
ordinancesò designed to allow 
ñresidents to rely on predictable, stable 

land-use policies for their area.ò Above 
all, he emphasized, ñthe city may not 
ignore or revise its stated policies and 
procedures for a single decision, no 
matter how well-intentioned the goal 
may be.ò 
 
Calling the ruling ña huge victory for 
neighborhood protection,ò OSFA 
president Bane added: ñThe intent of 
our involvement was to compel reforms 
of the cityôs development-review 
process. We support affordable housing 
throughout our city, but we do not 
support developers who offer extra 
affordable-housing units in an attempt 
to gain approval of bad projects that are 
contrary to code restrictions and 
harmful to neighborsô quality of life.ò 
 
OSFA extends gratitude to attorneys 
Fred Rowe and Daniel Yohalem of the 
Neighborhood Law Center for the 
excellent pro bono representation of our 
organizationôs concerns. 

Court Ruling (Continued from page 1) 

ñThe city may not 
ignore or revise its 
stated policies and 
procedures for a single 
decision, no matter 
how well-intentioned 
the goal may be.ò 

ðJudge Jim Hall 
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On May 14, State Historian Est®van 
Rael-Galv®z gave a free public lecture 
at St. Francis Auditorium in the 
Museum of Art on the Plaza. His 
presentation, Of Mud and Memory: 
The Narrative and Wisdom of Place, 
was arranged by OSFA as a Heritage 
Preservation Month event. A large 
crowd attended, including OSFA 
members, interested Santa Fe 
citizens and visitors. 
  
Emphasizing the importance of 
preservation for all communities, Rael
-Galv®z spoke about the significance 
of place to those whose families have 
lived in northern New Mexico for many 

generations. He urged the audience to 
think not only of distinguished historic 
buildings as worthy of safeguarding, 
but also the landscapes and 
neighborhoods that comprise the 
basic environment in which a society 
lives daily. This is the context in which 
people record and remember personal 
histories, he said. 
  
Rael-Galv®z pointed out that most 
New Mexicans have an authentic 
consciousness about the history of 
their families and communities. This 
affects their core values and makes it 
important to remember and 
understand their stories. These stories 
reflect the fullness of human 
experience and should be another tool 
to guide us in how we think about 
preservation. 
  
At the conclusion of his presentation, 
Rael-Galv®z was given a special 
award by ENLACE, the Electronic 
Network for Latin American Careers 
and Employment, in recognition of his 
efforts in supporting the organization. 
ENLACE is a collaboration between 
communities, non-profits, educational 
institutions, and businesses to support 
those K-16 students--from 
kindergarten through four years of 
college--at greatest risk of dropping 
out of the educational system. OSFA 
was pleased to provide the 
opportunity for presenting the award 
to New Mexicoôs state historian. 

The Significance of Place 

Mac Watson Heads 
State Cultural Panel 

OSFA board member Mac Watson has 
been elected chair of the stateôs 
Cultural Properties Review Committee. 
The committee has a broad range of 
responsibilities in protecting New 
Mexicoôs cultural heritage. It reviews 
proposals for the preservation of 
properties, approves the listing of 
significant properties on the State 

Register, reviews tax-credit requests 
for work on historic properties, and 
approves historic highway markers. 
Mac was appointed to the committee 
by Gov. Bill Richardson in 2006. OSFA 
has another board member, Vice 
President Tim Maxwell, also serving 
on the seven-person panel, as well as 
longtime member Nancy Meem Wirth. 

Lois Snyderman, Cecilia Rios, and Deanna 
Einspahr attended OSFAôs public lecture. 

Some of the audience chats with Dr. Rael-
Galvez. 

Some of the audience was interested in 
learning more about ENLACE. 

People at OSFAôs Heritage 
Preservation Public Lecture 

Mac Watson, new chair of the 
state cultural properties 
committee. 
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